BROAD RIVER

SOIL AND WATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT

M I N U T E S

MARCH 7, 2012
ILA, GEORGIA

The Supervisors of the Broad River Soil and Water Conservation District met on Wednesday, 
March 7, 2012 at the Ila Restaurant in Ila, Georgia.

Supervisors present were:  Carol Hodgkins, Bobby McLane, Charles Brown, George Smith, Frank Fleming, Charles Andrews, Russ Yeany, Joe Riley and Herman Wheatley.  Supervisors absent were:  Dan Holmes, Laura Bass Owen Thomason, Michael Bruce and Russ Yeany.  Others present were:  Robert Amos, Russell Biggers and Carol Boss.
Chairman Wheatley presided and Supervisor C. Brown gave the invocation.
The minutes of the February meeting were approved on a motion by Smith and seconded by Andrews.  The motion passed.

The treasury report was given by Andrews.  A motion was made by D. Brown and seconded by McLane to approve the report.  The motion passed.
Regional Representative Amos gave the State Conservation Commission report.  Amos reviewed the soil stewardship materials order and a motion was made by Riley and seconded by Andrews to place the order.  The motion passed.  Amos also reported that the qualifying period for elected supervisors whose terms are up this year is May 23-25, 2012 at 12:00 noon.  He then distributed the GACDS report and reviewed the annual meeting survey.  After discussion a motion was made by D. Brown and seconded by Riley to pay $378 in transportation cost for students that rode the Blue Ridge Mountain SWCD bus to the NRCW.  The motion passed.  The supervisors agreed the district will pay $100 per student that attends the NRCW and the supervisors from the county that the students comes from, will obtain a sponsor the remaining $50.  Wheatley then read a thank you letter from GACDS President Danny Hogan thanking the district for the auction item donation.  Amos reported that Resource Specialist Kelli Coleman has accepted a position with NRCS in Montana.
District Conservationist Boss gave the NRCS report.  Boss reported one (1) erosion and sediment control plan submitted for ratification for Banks County High School Addition (Revised).  A motion was made by D. Brown and seconded by McLane to approve the plan.  The motion passed.
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Riley reported on RC&D activities and stated that there is a full council meeting on March 14, 2012 in Wrens, GA.  Riley also reported that the Little River 319 has been signed and there will be a Steering Committee Meeting on April 9, 2012 at the NRCS office in Washington, GA and they have developed a policy and procedure manual and it will be voted on at the next council meeting.  Wheatley reported that Chestatee-Chattahoochee RC&D received the Cold Water Creek 319 and they are requesting a steering committee member from the district.  Wheatley also reported that Chestatee-Chattahoochee has added a voting member and after discussion, C. Brown agreed to serve as an additional representative from the district.
In other district business:  Boss reported that the Hartwell district conservationist position will be advertized this month.

The next district meeting will be 10:30 a.m., Wednesday, April 4, 2012 at the Ila Restaurant in Ila, Georgia.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

submitted by,

________________________

Robert Amos
03/21/12



Regional Representative
